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A message from Mrs Young  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Our RecepƟon trip to Manchester Airport was a huge success on Tuesday and the 
children had a wonderful Ɵme! As did  Year 4 on their trip to Liverpool on Thursday. As 
always behaviour was excellent and the children were buzzing with excitement all 
day. 

We are currently reviewing our GiŌs of Gold experiences for next academic year and may be making some 
tweaks and changes to experiences on offer. Watch this space! 

 

It's been exciƟng to conƟnue working with the LFC FoundaƟon this week and we thank Mr Moon for arranging 
this for us.  

Finally we are excited to announce class teachers for next year: 

RecepƟon - Mrs Bibby 

Year 1  - Mrs Lister 

Year 2  - Mrs Bond 

Year 3  - Mrs BaƩersby 

Year 4  - TBC/Mrs Atherton (we are appoinƟng a teacher next week to cover the class unƟl the return of Mrs 
Atherton from maternity leave.) 

Year 5  - Miss McDonald 

Year 6  - Mr Moon 

Class teachers will let you know about support staff at Meet the Teacher meeƟngs in September.  

We are excited to announce that Mrs Moore will be joining our leadership team on 1st July as our Pastoral and 
Safeguarding Manager. She will be around at the start and end of the day so please do say hello and she will 
write to you about the support she can offer you and your child in due course.   

Mrs Briers will assume the role of AcƟng Head of School as an interim measure next academic year. 

We will write to you with more informaƟon about school leadership and 'who to go to for what' to assist you in 
September. 

Many thanks  

Mrs Young 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

truthfulness 

Journeying Together to Learn, Live,and Laugh with the Love of 
God  



        

 

AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

94.4% 

123 

 pupils 
with perfect aƩendance this 

week. 

Can we beat this next week?   

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

89.2% 

Reception 80.4% 

Year 1 92.7% 

Year 2 91.0% 

Year 3 93.2% 

Year 4 92.6% 

Year 5  83.3% 

Year 6  90.4% 



New AƩendance Guidance 

 

We are making parents aware of new  Government guidance regarding         
unauthorised  absences which comes into effect from 19th August 2024.  

 

From this date, if your child has 5 school days (10 sessions) of unauthorised 
absence within a 10 week rolling period, it is likely that you will be issued with 
a fixed penalty noƟce. 

 

If your child then has a 2nd period of unauthorised absence within 3 years and 
triggers another fixed penalty noƟce, this fine will increase. If your child has a 
3rd period, this will likely result in a prosecuƟon. We will be sending you official 
guidance from St Helens as soon as we receive it.  



Journey Driver Focus:  

 

 

 RECEPTION Daniel  Jakucionis 

YEAR 1 

 

Nate York 

YEAR 2 

 

Alice Slater 

YEAR 3 

 

Mason Cliffe 

YEAR 4 

 

Roman McCabe 

YEAR 5 

 

Tommy Davies 

YEAR 6 Layla Hooper 







PE Days Summer 2    Clubs 

We are running the following aŌer school 
clubs this half term: 

 

· Monday-Fun  Fusion Club for  Y1, Y2 
and Y3 with the Sports Coach 

· Wednesday-LFC Football Club for Girls 
for Y4, Y5 and Y6 with LFC 

· Thursday-Nature Club for YR with Mrs 
Boardman 

· Thursday-Build-a-Book Club for Y1 and 
Y2 with Miss Hunter 

· Thursday- Football Club for Y4, Y5 and 
Y6 with Mr Moon and Mr Atherton 

Monday Year 5 and  

Year 6 

Tuesday Year 1, Year 2 
and Year 4 

Wednesday RecepƟon,  

Year 1, Year 3 
and Year 6 

*Year 4  

swimming 

Thursday Year 5 

Friday Year 2, Year 3 
and Year 5 

LDST Fundraising Day 2024 
New Hope School and Orphanage 

 
On 3rd July, all LDST schools will be taking part in a 'Charity Day' to raise     
money for New Hope. This year we are hoping collecƟvely to help raise money 
to provide some solar power faciliƟes, to improve water supplies and to buy 
new furniture and resources. Every penny we raise helps so much! 
 
With this in mind, on 3rd July, children are encouraged to come into school 
dressed in red, black or yellow (the colours of the Ugandan flag) for a            
minimum £1 donaƟon. This can be paid via school money (£1 minimum up to a 
maximum of your choice!). 

Thanks for your support - we hope to make a real difference to the children's 
lives! 



Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Knife Crime 

This week our safeguarding focus is on knife crime. Knife crime is a crime involving a knife 
or any other sharp object. There were  49, 489 knife crime offences  recorded in England 
in 2023. This was an increase on the previous year.  

Some adults and young people decide to carry a knife because: it makes them feel tough; 
they believe it earns respect; for street credibility; or they believe it protects them from 
others. There are no good reasons for carrying a knife as a weapon and 7 out of 10 young 
people who end up in A and E with a knife injury have been stabbed with their own 
weapon.  Carrying a knife actually puts you at a higher risk of being injured. While most 
young  people will never carry a knife it is important that everyone understands the seri-
ousness of the issue and how important iƟs to tell someone if you know that a friend or 
someone you know is carrying one. 

The following  contact details enables young people to pass on informaƟon about crime 
100% anonymously .  

hƩps://crimestoppers-uk.org/fearless 

 

NaƟonal Online Safety Tip of the  Week 

PromoƟng Physical Well-being 

A recent Sport England study found that less than half (47%) of children in the UK         
currently meet the Chief Medical Officers’ guidelines of taking part in an average of 60 
minutes or more of sport and physical acƟvity a day .  While this figure may see a rise   

during the Euros, taking this chance to get children and young people engaged in regular 
exercise could cement the increase in a more permanent way. 

However, it can be tricky to know where to start, or how best to encourage young people 
to stay acƟve – so, our Wake up Wednesday guide is here to offer some Ɵps. This week, 
we’re sharing expert advice on how to promote exercise and the importance of physical 

wellbeing for the younger generaƟon.  Please see the following poster.  







Community food pantries 

Pantries operate as a member-led neighbourhood hub and are just like a shop, in that 
you choose the food you want from the shelves. Members pay a small subscripƟon 
each week they visit, and in return can choose groceries worth many Ɵmes more, oŌen 
saving up to £1,000 a year on shopping bills. 

How it works.: 

Step one: Find your nearest pantry (you must live in the area in which it is based). 

Step two: Go along and join on the day it is open, remembering it is open to everyone 
in that community. 

Step three: Pay your £5 membership each Ɵme you visit. Sit and have a cuppa while 
you wait for your turn. 

Step four: Choose your shopping, which will always be worth more than your weekly 
membership fee. 

Step five: Tell your neighbours and get them to join too.    

For more informaƟon please see  hƩps://www.sthelens.gov.uk/arƟcle/6987/Food 

 

 

 

Food banks provide emergency food and compassionate, dignified support to people 
locked in crisis. There are 10 food banks available to residents in St Helens Borough, 
five of which are managed by The HOPE Centre charity in St Helens and require a 
voucher from a relevant local agency. 

St James  are registered  with St Helens Foodbank and are able to issue Food Bank 
Vouchers (subject to condiƟons). If you feel like you are struggling to put food on the 
table,  please contact Mrs Maloney , in the  School Office, for more informaƟon. We 
can also provide long term support through Early Help which Mrs Briers and Mrs       
Conant  organise.  




